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General meetings are held on the 4th

Saturday of every month. Meetings are at

Union Street Cafe at 48th and Union.

Breakfast is at 8:00am followed by the

meeting at 9:00am. 

Election Day - 11/5 Don’t forget to VOTE!!

Tire Kick-Drew Stout’s Pontiac Collection - 11/9

Veteran’s Day Parade - 11/11 

General Meeting - 11/23

Christmas Party/Installation lunch - 12/8 

THIS MONTH IN HISTORY 

Nov 9, 1960

Henry Ford II resigns Presidency and becomes CEO, in

addition to remaining Chairman. Robert McNamara

becomes President. He resigns Jan 1, 1961 to become

Secretary of Defense for John F. Kennedy.

November 9th Tire kick will be at

Drew Stout’s Pontiac car collection

in Pryor Creek. Address

2892 West 510 Rd,  North of Pryor

Industrial Park 9:30am



@Early Ford V8 Club of America, Tulsa
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Hilltop Message

2024 is moving fast now!
The long hot summer is over, and even though we are still having a few warm days,
football is in the air and the leaves are falling. And, the old Fords are loving the
cooler weather. 

October was a busy month, first with a good group going on the Fall Cherokee
Historical Road Trip to Muskogee and Tahlequah. Followed by a nice Tire Kick at
Chief Eaton’s Shop in Sapulpa. And, rounding out the month at Layton & Debi’s for
our Annual Halloween Party, and even though I missed my prediction of nice fire-pit
weather it all worked out well and was attended by 33 people for Fun and Food. A
Big Thank You to the hosts and organizers for the events.

On a sad note, in October we lost Gail Sinclair, a good friend and long-time
member. Most of you had the privilege of working with her through the years on one
of her many jobs. Gail will be truly missed and warmly remembered. Our sympathies
go out to Jim and to Scott and his family.

November will be busy as well. Voting is currently under way for the new Board
Members for 2025, and the New Board Officers will be chosen at the monthly Board
Meeting. We get lucky this year – Thanksgiving and our Monthly Meeting/Breakfast
do not fall in the same week, So, we Will have a Monthly Meeting on the 23rd, a
week before Thanksgiving.
Drive your old Fords and plan to be there!
Gary



OCTOBER PHOTOS
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CHEROKEE HISTORICAL ROAD TRIP

                          At 8:15 on October 5th the Early Ford V-8 Club of Tulsa made their fall
road trip to Muskogee and Tahlequah, Oklahoma. The first stop was in Haskell at an old
remodeled DX service station where we took pictures of the V8’s making the trip.

Then traveling on to Muskogee where we arrived at the Five Civilized Tribes
Museum. We were provided with a tour guide that first explained the history of
the building which was built in 1875 as a facility for the tribes superintendency.
There is a Native American art gallery displaying art of many Five Civilized Tribe
heritage.

From there the group traveled to the Red Lobster for a group lunch together to
discuss the interesting things and information received at the museum.

Following lunch, we traveled to Park Hill where the Murrel (Hunter) Home is
located. This home was built in 1845 in Indian Territory by George Murrell, a
wealthy white planter and merchant who married Minerva Ross, the niece of a
prominent Cherokee leader John Ross. The building was frequently raided by
forces of both the Union and Confederacy. It is the only local home to survive the
civil war conflict. The home has been restored to its original stature and was
declared a Nation Historic Landmark in 1974. All of the original furnishings have
been acquired; except for two pieces which have be located, but the home has been
unable to acquire them. In 2018 the home was officially changed to the Hunter Home.

From the home the club travelled one mile away to the John Ross Museum. John
Ross was Principal Chief of the Cherokees during the Trail of Tears. The museum
is small and there is no charge for admission. The museum gives a close-up look
into the life and leadership of this great Cherokee. The museum is housed in a restored
1913 schoolhouse building.

Leaving the museum, we traveled to our hotel for a short nap and at 6:00 PM we
will all start gathering in the lobby break room for drinks, snacks and discuss what
to do about dinner. The consensus was that we will enjoy the snack as it was a
long day.
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The following morning the ladies slept in, and the men kicked tires and had
breakfast at your leisure. At 10:00 Gayle Ross a master of the age-old craft of
Cherokee Indian storytelling and history of the Cherokees spent a little over an
hour telling us stories of the Cherokee people.

About 11:30 we all traveled to the Maracas Mexican Restaurant east of town.
Then drive through the campus of Northeastern State University. Then travel
home, via old highway 51.

Those making the trip were: Jim Ayers and Grandson Brock in Jim’s 1956 Ford
Convertible, Layton & Debi Dozier in their 1940 Ford Convertible, Doug & Cindy
Stackpole in their 1939 Ford Convertible, Jim & Teresa Strode in their 1951
Lincoln and Ralph Johnson in Jim Ayers 1953 Ford Victoria. Those riding in
LMV’s were Richard & Eunice Stiger, Chief & Peggy Eaton, Rusty Snell and
Roger & Jeannie Johnson with trailer for emergencies.

Chief’s Tire Kick

If you missed this event at Chief Eaton’s in October, you missed seeing one of
the most complete collections of auto history from service items, toy cars,
signage of products, dealers, restored race cars, race drivers jackets and
trophies, unusual car parts, old fans and more. There were 18 folks enjoying
coffee and donuts while discussing the size of his collection. One unusual subset
was his collection of various car dealer signs attached to each car sold, that have
since gone out of business. Truly like being in a museum!

The November tire kick will be at Drew Stout’s home of Pontiacs . We will meet
at Admiral and Memorial on Saturday November the 9th at 8:30 AM arriving at
2892 W. 510, Pryor Creek, OK at 9:30 AM.





Halloween Party 
 

We had 33 ghosts and goblins ascend on the Dozier Plantation for the annual Halloween
Party. Due to extremely dry weather conditions, a burn ban in place, and a campfire that

was not feasible, we would like to thank Bob Krah for stepping up and doing a wonderful job
cooking hot dogs on the grill; in addition, we had many side dishes and desserts. Games

were provided for the kids, and even a '30 Model A’ ride for Leon Taylor as a consolation for
not getting to sit on the tractor. 

 
Winners were best male costume: Ralph Johnson as the Purple People Eater, Cindy

Stackpole as a witch doctor, and best couple Layton and Debi Dozier as a mummy and
pumpkin head. 

 
There was a great turnout of old cars for a total of 9 on display including Mike Hollowell in

his '35 coupe, Susan and Rob Barr's '36 coupe, Cindy and Doug Stackpole's '39 convertible,
Aprille and Bob Krah's '36 coupe, Eunice and Richard Stiger's '52 Victoria, Ilona Snell's '67

Chevelle, and Debi and Layton Dozier's '40 convertible, '52 Chevy, and '30 Model A.
Unfortunately, Chad Cox only made it to Coweta before the Pamona Panel decided to host
its own roadside seminar. We would like to thank everyone for coming out and making the

party a success!!



2 C whole wheat flour
1 C sugar
1 tsp baking soda
1 tsp baking powder
1 C applesauce
1/2 C Canola oil
1 tsp vanilla extract
1/4 C milk
3 small ripe bananas
1 C mini chocolate chips
1/2 C chopped walnuts

LADIES’CORNER

1 12 oz can evaporated milk
1/4 tsp salt
1/4 tsp onion powder
2 Tbsp all-purpose flour
1 C water
1/4 tsp ground black pepper
2 Tbsp butter
1 C finely crushed herb seasoned dry
bread stuffing mix 
1 C cooked, diced turkey meat
1 C shredded cheddar cheese
2 C leftover mashed potatoes

Thanksgiving Left over Casserole

Tudor Coupe Muffins
Preheat oven to 350°. Line 18 muffin tins with

paper cupcake liners.
Whisk flour, sugar, baking powder, and soda into a

large bowl. Add applesauce, oil, and vanilla. Stir
only enough to mix, fold in milk, bananas,

chocolate chips, and walnuts in that order. Do not
stir excessively. Fill muffin tins to 3/4 full with

batter.
Bake 25 - 30 minutes or until an inserted toothpick

comes out clean.

Preheat oven to 350°. Lightly grease a 9x13
baking dish. Melt 3 Tbsp butter in saucepan over
low heat. Blend in the flour. Stir sauce over low
heat for 5 min. In a separate saucepan over low
heat, melt 2 Tbsp butter.  Blend in the dry stuffing
mix.  Place the turkey in the prepared baking
dish.  Pour the sauce over the turkey, sprinkle
with cheddar cheese.  Spread mashed potatoes
over cheese.  Top mashed potatoes with stuffing
mixture.  Bake 45 minutes in preheated oven.  

All recipes provided in this Newsletter are courtesy of The Early Ford V-8 Club Cookbook.  
If you have a recipe that is special to you that you would like to see featured in the Ford Lines Newsletter,

please email the recipe to our editor at fordlines07@gmail.com. 
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Board Members
President- Gary Strode
Vice President- Gary Arnett
Treasurer- Teresa Snell
Secretary- Kat Conrad
Parliamentarian- Rick Rogers
Director- Chief Eaton
Director- Ralph Johnson 

Benevolence - Debi Dozier
Membership- Rick Rogers
Newsletter Editor - Marisa Claybaugh
Parties/Picnics- Joan Denney & Aprille Krah
Photographer- Gary Arnett
Tours/Parades- Ralph Johnson
Tire Kicks- Chief Eaton &  Doug Stackpole
V-8 Times Reporter - Jerry Whitt

Staff Members
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Aprille Krah 11/1
Joe Baughn 11/7
Bobby Boren 11/7

George Fugate 11/8
Richard Stiger 11/10

Ilona Snell 11/15
Mary Ellen Means 11/18

Bill Johnson 11/22
Cindy Stackpole 11/25
Jim McCartney 11/28

Doug & Cindy Stackpole 11/2
Stephen & Nancy Campbell 11/17

“As long as we look to legislation to cure poverty or to abolish special privilege we are going to see poverty and
special privilege grow.”

― Henry Ford, My Life And Work

Gail Sinclair passed
away in October.

Ralph Johnson is looking for 4 cars
to participate in the Veteran’s Day

parade on November 11th. If
interested, please contact Ralph

Johnson ASAP.

https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/1109136
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